DRAFT MINUTES

TriState Wheelchair & Ambulatory Athletics

Board of Directors, Annual Meeting

March 29, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 9:06 am by Ken Brucato at New Jersey City University, Jersey City, NJ.

Present:  Ken Brucato, Debbie Armento, Ralph Armento, Carolynne Bethka, Jim Cuevas, Phil Galli, Dan Martin, Pat Redden, Joan Wheeler, Trisha Yurochko

Absent:  Jennifer Johnson, Maggie Redden

Guest:  Bill Wheeler

Approval of Minutes:


Ralph Armento moved to accept the minutes of the meeting of January 11, 2014.  The motion was seconded by Debbie Armento and accepted unanimously.

Chair’s Report:

Ken Brucato has a copy of the emergency plan from Matheny, which he is trying to adapt for our meets.  It is currently a work in progress.

Treasurer’s Report:

Trisha Yurochko reported that all NDA reimbursements have been submitted.  We have paid for our website host (GoDaddy) and will pay the Bergen County Parks on Monday.  We currently have $2354.28 in the TSWAA treasury.


Timing, facility rental, and give-aways for the swim meet were covered by Trisha’s budget, not TSWAA.  NJ Swimming grant of $2900 paid for the IPC classifiers and a massage table needed for classification, so the $1500 allotted in the budget for the meet was not used.


Phil Galli moved to accept the report, Dan Martin seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.

Old Business:

1.  Becoming a Chapter of WASUSA:  This will cost $225 a year; it includes a vote on the Eastern RPO council, a banner, sanctioning of 1 meet a year (TriState), and insurance for 2 sanctioned meets a year (TriState and Masons).  Ralph suggested that we should investigate getting insurance to cover the directors.  There are currently 10-12 chapters in the area.  Non-member club sanctioning is $150 per event.  The vote to become a chapter passed unanimously.

2.  Facilities and Logistics for TriState Meet:  Facilities and guarantees at the Hampton Inn, five minutes from the meet, are being checked.  The planned meeting with the Bergen County park officials did not happen because of weather; it has been rescheduled for Monday, March 31. 


Trisha has been working on the registration packet for the meet.  The schedule has been updated, events have been gridded to reflect changes in WTFUSA regulations, and there will be a flat fee for age categories, with a stated late fee.  The 5K road race will be part of the Wheelblazers Grand Prix.  Ralph commented that most meets just have a list of events for which athletes sign up, and our grid will save many questions.  The packet will include a list of hotels.  It was noted that the meet weekend includes Victoria Day in Canada, so a number of rooms may be taken by Canadians coming south.  A question was raised about the banquet, noting that not too many come.  Phil moved to eliminate the banquet; Debbie seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  Bocce will not be at this meet, only Masons.  The hotel includes breakfast, but we will still need to have something for the officials.  Jim will pursue Dunkin Donuts for a donation of breakfast.  We still will have to arrange for lunch.

Debbie and Ralph will contact the Hampton Inn on March 30 for the contract.  We need volunteers and bottled water donation.  Jim is pursuing high school student volunteers, and we may be able to ask for volunteers through the website and Facebook.  Trisha will contact the medical students who usually volunteer.


The meet is sanctioned through both USATF and WASUSA.  We are listing masters events but are not sure if we will have any register.  Scott Peters gave a preliminary agreement to do the timing but has not yet confirmed.


Saturday’s schedule includes an archery clinic 9-9:30 am, with archery starting at 9:30.  There will be a field clinic 11-noon and a track clinic 5-6 pm.


Ken is working on a contact with Verizon for long-term support, and he may ask them to underwrite tee shirts this year.  We also need sponsors to underwrite hotel and travel expenses, food, and some new equipment.  ABC Medical may be giving us a grant of $100-250 and will set up a booth at the meet.


Debbie noted that we can now do a raffle since we are officially a 501(c)-3 organization.  The fundraising letter would have to be snail mail, not email.


Carolynne is putting our meets on various community calendars, which should be helpful for both outreach and fundraising.


We have to budget for port-a-potties, timing, costs to bring in classifiers, lunch and tents.  We may also have to bring in officials if we get a lot of veterans registering.

Swim Meet and VA Clinic:

Twelve new officials have been certified and can do the Masons meet.  The meet brought in 2 national classifiers and 29 registered swimmers.  Of these, 27 swam, 1 withdrew because of illness and 1 was not eligible.  Twelve swimmers were classified; some of these are not members of our teams.

Membership on the Board:

This item was moved up on the agenda, with the consent of the Board, since Ralph had to leave the meeting early.


Gil Perez resigned because of his job schedule.  Maggie Redden sent an email to Ken about her inability to come to meetings because of job pressures, but she said that she would come as a guest when possible.  The Board indicated that her input as an athlete was valuable, so asked her to stay on the Board and attend when possible.


Carlos Quiles sent a letter of intent to join the Board and a resume.  He was unable to attend this meeting because he was at a basketball tournament.


Phil, Jennifer, Dan and Pat have terms expiring in 2015.  Maggie, Ralph, Ken and Carolynne have terms expiring in 2016.  Trisha, Jim and Debbie have terms expiring in 2014.


Dan presented the ballot, with the following candidates for the Board for terms until 2017:  Trisha Yurochko, Jim Cuevas, Debbie Armento and Carlos Quiles.  Phil moved to approve the slate by acclamation.  Ralph seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.


Board chair and secretary elections will be done by email in June.  Ken is not running again for Chair.

Masons Meet:

Ralph reported that we have secured facilities in North Brunswick.  Swimming will be in the afternoon, field in the morning.  Archery and powerlifting, and possibly bocce in the gym, are on the schedule.  We may have archers coming this year from Rochester.  The information about the Masons scholarship will be on the TSWAA website in the next few days.

Tri-State Reunion:

Carolynne reported that she has no help and needs to regroup.  Ralph can do the mailing and logistics.  The plan right now is for Columbus Day weekend in 2015, not 2014.  Information will be posted on the website and Facebook, and it will also be sent by email to get potential responses and deposits that will be seed money for the hotel deposit.  We want a hotel on the boardwalk.  Jitneys are accessible, but we will also need accessible buses from the airport.  Carolynne may have a contact who can offer a workshop on yoga.

Tri-State Hall of Fame:  No report is available.

Social Media:  April Martin is posting information, and Joan will coordinate with her.  Athletes doing other sports should be included in the postings.

TriState Adult Team:  Jim is training several higher level adults.  We have a  $5000 grant from the Wheelchair Sports Council to start the adult team; some of this money can be used for a meet.

Officials’ Training:  Training will be at the TriState meet, and new rules will be reviewed at the CSH Invitational.  The current officials’ training course is available on the WASUSA website.

Awards:  The awards are listed on the website.  Nominees are being solicited.


Legacy (Terry Tierney) award:  for a junior athlete who is now an adult competitor.  Phil nominated Wesley Cuevas, Pat nominate Carlos Quiles.  Phil moved that both be nominated; Dan seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.


Ted Kaplan (national) award:  Pat nominated a person who will remain anonymous until the award is given.


McShane (TriState officials) award:  Pat nominated Re marks, but Trisha thought she had already received it.


Pat  Putt (over and above)  award for a TriState coach, meet organizer, or otherwise dedicated volunteer:  Richard West was nominated posthumously.


A ballot will be sent out to the board.  The McShane, Legacy and Pat Putt awards will be given at the Masons Meet; the Kaplan award will be given at NJDC.

New Business:
1.  Jennifer Johnson’s husband is very ill.  There were suggestions to send him cards or phone calls.

2.  There will be a bocce clinic for juniors and adults on April 26, on the Matheny grounds and sponsored by them.  Debbie is seeking money from Jack Jones for the clinic.  It won’t be a regulation court but will be OK for a clinic.

3.  Trisha will be speaking at the NewJerseyAllPeopleEqual (NJAPE) conference on May 8.

4.  Trisha is updating the TSWAA trifold.

5.  Paul Ward contacted Trisha about bringing a Paralympic experience to the Newark public schools and possibly beginning a new team through the Paralympic Sports Clubs.

6.  The April meeting conflicts with the bocce clinic, so it is being cancelled and will be replaced by a conference call, if necessary.

7.  Phil is running a track and field clinic before the Lakeshore meet.  Standards have been made more competitive but considered the current athletes.  Debbie and Phil have held training workshops for NJDC officials.

Adjournment:
Trisha moved to adjourn the meeting at 12:10 pm.  The motion was seconded by Joan and passed unanimously.

